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***** April 24, 1980

Docket No. 50-124

Mr. T. F. Parkinson
Director, Nuclear Laboratory
Virginia Pol.ytechnic Ir.stitute and

State University
Room 108 Robeson
Blacksburg, Virginia 24061

Dear Mr. Parkinson:

Enclosed is a copy of the " Notice of Proposed Renewal of Facility License"
which is being filed with the Office of the Federal Register for publica-
tion. The Notice relates to your application dated October 2,1979, as
supplemented March 19, 1980, for a license amendment to renew Facility
License No. R-62 for your Argonaut-type nuclear reactor and to increase
its licensed power level.

The expiration date for this license was November 16, 1979. Since your
application was submitted at least 30 days prior to the expiration date
of your license, you have satisfied the requirements of 10 CFR Part 2,
Sec-ion 2.109, entitled "Effect of Timely Renewal Application." Accord-
ingly, pursuant to 10 CFR 2.109, tha existing license will not-be deemed
to have expired until the application has been finally determined. If you
have questions regarding this matter, please contact us.

Sincerely,

g n | a. ].L _ X.c..a /-
.

Robert W. Reid, Chief
Operating Reactors Branch #4
Division of Operating Reactors

Enclosure: Notice

cc w/ enclosure:
See next page
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Virginia Polytechnic Institute

cc<!/ enclosure (s):

Mayor of the City of Blackburg
City Hall
Blackburg, Virginia 24061

cc w/ enclosure (s) & incoming dtd..
10/2/79

Mr. J. B. Jackson
Ccr.monwealth of Virginia
Ccuncil on the Environment
903 .,'inth Street Office Bldg.'

Rich =cnd, Virginia 23219
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